Georgia Town Administrator

From: Kyle Grenier (NRPC) <kgrenier@nrpcvt.com>
Sent: Friday, November 8, 2024 11:07 AM
To: townclerk@berkshirevt.com; town@fletchervt.net; grandislevtclerk@gmail.com;

dchoiniere@alburghvt.org; villageofalburgh@gmail.com;
townclerk_bakersfield@comcast.net; townclerk@enosburghvt.org;
townoff@franklinvt.net; townofislelamotte@gmail.com;
municipalclerkmontgomery@gmail.com; townclerk@northherovt.com;
townclerk@richfordvt.org; tc@sheldonvt.com; townclerk@southherovt.org;
jdasaro@enosburg.net; publicworks@fairfax-vt.gov; townadmin@fairfieldvermont.us;
Georgia Town Administrator; wsheets@swanton.net; agoddard@alburghvt.org;
samgervais@franklinvt.net; townadmin@highgatevt.org; pmbilmvt@gmail.com;
selectboard@richfordvt.org; d.cloud@stalbansvt.com; s.adkins@stalbanstown.com;
townadmin@sheldonvt.com; townadmin@southherovt.org;
townadmin@swantonvermont.org

Subject: Planned 189 Closure

Good morning, Northwest Region partners,

The following information has trickled down through some local media and social media, but it may be helpful to
highlight town by town.

Please note the following closure which will likely impact folks in your communities and share as you are willing and/or
able.

Interstate 89 closure, per VTrans:

Beginning November 17 and concluding November 22, from 7PM to 6AM, drivers on 189 will experience five nights of
‘full interstate closure’ at Exit 17 (Colchester/Milton/Islands), due to construction over the interstate on the new US 2
bridge. During closures, detours will be available to vehicle operators. Northbound traffic will leave the interstate at
Exit 16, drive on US 2/US7 to Exit 17, and finally re-enter 189 at the Exit 17 interchange. Southbound traffic will similarly
leave the interstate at Exit 17, get on US 2, and re-enter 189 using the Exit 17 on-ramp.

More information about the project can be found on the VTrans Colchester Exit 17 Project Factsheet
https://vtrans.vermont.gov/sites/aot/files/2024-06/Colchester%20Exit%2017%20Project%20Factsheet.pdf
and the Nov. 4 project update:
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Colchester-Exit-17---Colchester-NH-028-1-31----Traffic-
Alert.html?s0id=1132383217417&aid=NpyjPTcrIBI

Kyle Grenier | he/him
Transportation Planner
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